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LOWER COLUMBIA MAJOR CRIMES TEAM
PRESS RELEASE
April 22, 2021

This morning around 0700 hours an off-duty Kelso Police Officer observed Christopher Michael Wright, 33, driving westbound in the 3800 block of Ocean Beach Highway.  Knowing probable cause had been established for Wright’s arrest, the off-duty officer reported Wright’s location and requested officers respond to the 4500 block of Ocean Beach Highway to intercept Wright when he entered a parking lot in that area.  
Longview Police Officers arrived on scene and blocked Wright’s egress with a fully-marked patrol vehicle. Wright actively attempted to escape by intentionally backing into the Longview Police vehicle that was parked directly behind him, similar to his intentional and violent actions displayed on April 20th.  

Wright was taken into custody by Longview Police after he again attempted to flee on foot to evade capture.  An inquiry on the vehicle Wright was operating during this event revealed it was also a stolen vehicle that was taken from Kelso sometime during the preceding 12 hours.  

Charges for Wright include Assault 3rd Degree, Possession of a Stolen Vehicle, Making or Having Burglary Tools, Driving While License Suspended 3rd Degree, Resisting Arrest and Obstructing a Public Servant. Additional charges may be added. 
No officers were injured during Wright’s capture and it was confirmed Wright had not been injured as a result of police use of force on April 20th.  
In the vehicle with Wright was Heather Marie Wimp, 32.  Wimp was also taken into custody on outstanding warrants for her arrest.
The deputy sheriff involved in the shooting on Tuesday, April 20th is identified as Deputy Cory Robinson, a 14-year veteran of the Cowlitz County Sheriff’s Office.  Deputy Robinson has been placed on leave while the independent investigation into his use of force is investigated by the Lower Columbia Major Crimes Team.
Any further media inquiries may be directed to Captain Rich Fletcher of the Kelso Police Department at 360-423-1270. 


